

<b>Precinct</b>	Matrville Precinct
<b>Date, meeting time and venue</b>	14 August 2017, 7.00 pm at Matrville RSL
<b>1. Welcome by Chair</b>	Steve McAndrew, Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.
<b>2. Attendance:</b>	Steve McAndrew (SMcA), Judith Levitt (JL), Terry Campbell (TC), Ian Levitt (IL), Peter Chambers (PC), Boris Glushankov (BG), Scott Atkins (SA), David Power (DP), Richard Smolenski (RS), Jo Chittick minute taker
<b>3. Apologies:</b>	Mal Jagdev, Anthony O'Flynn, Daniela Solomon, Dominic Squadrito, Serge Jancevic
<b>4. Declaration of interests:</b>	Nil
<b>5. Confirmation of previous minutes:</b>	Minutes from July meeting were confirmed.
<b>6. Correspondence</b>	Response from Tony Lehmann to some resolutions. Steve to forward responses from precinct coordinator when received.
<b>7. Business arising</b>	<p><i>Responses received to resolutions:</i></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li> <b>Turning arrows at intersection of Bunnerong Road, Franklin Street and Perry Street:</b> <p>Resolution 08052017(1): The intersection of Bunnerong Rd, Franklin St and Perry St turning arrows have been promised by the RMS going back to December 2015. We have had a lot of complaints from residents and we want to know when this work will be undertaken.</p> <p><i>Recent positive feedback on this matter received from RMS.</i></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Received copy of letter to Mayor from RMS (see June minutes – 19062017(1) - re update to mayor from RMS. Since advice to Council in 2016, RMS has completed the strategic and concept design for the proposed works at the intersection. Funding has been secured to complete the detailed design this year. Expect to commence works mid-2018, subject to the detailed design. The works proposed include changing the third lane both north and south bound to dedicated right turn lanes. In addition, the new design will include red arrow displays for all pedestrian crossings when activated and new pram ramps surrounding the intersection.</li> </ul> </li> <li> <b>Perry Street – Light traffic</b> <p>Resolution 10072017(1): Could Tony Lehmann advise the precinct if he has had any details from RMS yet re Light traffic – Perry street/weight restrictions?</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li><i>RMS has approved the 3.5t load limit along Perry Street</i></li> <li><i>The signage has been ordered and received</i></li> </ul> </li> </ul>

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ <i>Notification letters to residents and business operators will be distributed by 11 August 2017</i></li> <li>○ <i>Signage will be installed by the end of August</i></li> </ul> <p><b>Resolution 14072017(1):</b> The Precinct Committee would like to formally thank Tony Lehmann and Council for their efforts in having the 3.5t load limit along Perry Street approved. Very much appreciated by the committee and residents. Steve /Terry CARRIED</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● <b>McCauley Street</b></li> </ul> <p><b>Resolution 14082017(2):</b> Could Council please get back to the precinct about McCauley St, as it was supposed to be considered at the August Traffic Committee meeting. Steve/Scott CARRIED</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● <b>Barricade outside 88 Perry Street</b></li> </ul> <p>Resolution 10072017(3): Could Council advise when the log barricade outside 88 Perry Street will be installed, the work was to be done within 4 months as refer to March minutes, it will just make reversing drivers take a little more care when entering the site. The destruction of the median strip is getting worse. The precinct would also prefer steel barricades as in front of Council's recycling depot if possible.</p> <p><i>This matter is being pursued with our Works team. We'll report back once we get clarification of the situation.</i></p>
<b>8. General business:</b>	<p><b>a) Hunter Ave (residents parking)</b></p> <p><b>Resolution 14082017(3):</b> The precinct requests that the Council explores the possibility of Hunter Ave between Norfolk Parade and Patterson Street be made resident parking only during day time hours to stop parking congestion, caused by patrons of the RSL club Steve/David CARRIED</p> <p><b>b) Replace the old 'light traffic only' sign with new (Harold Street)</b></p> <p><b>Resolution 14082017(4):</b> Could Council replace the old 'light traffic only' sign in Harold Street with a new sign. Steve/Peter CARRIED.</p>
<b>9. Other Business:</b>	Nil
<b>10. Next meeting:</b>	Monday 11 September 7pm in the Matraville RSL Club, Norfolk St, Matraville
<b>11. Close of meeting:</b>	8.20pm